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TERM FOUR 

NOVEMBER 

4  CHORDS Choral 

 Spectacular @ Civic 

 Theatre Wagga 

 HSC - Chemistry 

4-7 Year 11 Sydney 

 Excursion 

5  HSC - PDHPE 

6  Kinder Orientation 

7  HSC - Physics 

8  Primary Assembly - 

 Emerald & Garnet 

 performing @2,10pm 

 in Hall 

11  Remembrance Day 

12  Year 12 Formal 

13  Kinder Orientation 

14  Secondary Assembly - 

 Science/TAS faculty 

14-15 Stage 3 Excursion to  

 Canberra 

15  K-2 Emu Farm 

 Excursion 

18-22 Stage 5 Exams 

21  Primary Choir 

 performing @ 

 Coolamon Hospital 

22  Primary Assembly - 

 Leadership Speeches 

25-29 Stage 4 Exams 

28 Secondary Assembly - 

 English/HSIE faculty 

During the last fortnight, our Year 12 students have continued 
with their HSC Examinations. With only a few exams remaining in 
the coming week, we’re excited to celebrate with them at their 
Year 12 Formal on Tuesday, November 12th. This marks a 
significant milestone and we’re looking forward to honouring their 
hard work and achievements. 
  
Kinder orientations have commenced, bringing many excited 
faces to school for their first taste of the school experience. 
Despite a few tears, with children keen to stay and eager to 
return. Similarly, our 2025 Year 7 students participated in a taster 
day, getting a feel for the high school environment and meeting 
some new peers and teachers. The day was enjoyed by all, and 
we look forward to welcoming these 2025 Year 7 students back in 
a few weeks for their final orientation day. 
  
Our primary choir is currently away from school, performing in the 
CHORDS Festival in Wagga. We wish them all the best and are 
confident they will represent our school with pride. 
  
This term we have the NSW Government Dental Van on-site. 
Many students have already had their check-up and more 
appointments are scheduled over the coming weeks. If any 
families missed the initial email about this free dental check 
opportunity, please refer to the previous message or contact our 
front office for more information. 
  
Lastly, a reminder to all students and families about the ongoing 
roadworks in town. At times, traffic from Cowabbie Street will be 
diverted past the school which may increase risks when crossing 
the road. Safety is our priority, so we urge everyone to take extra 
care. If you are crossing the road, please be mindful of larger 
vehicles that may make it more challenging. For those on bikes or 
scooters, we ask that you dismount and walk when crossing 
during this period to ensure everyone’s safety. 
  
Thank you for your continued support and cooperation in helping 
us provide a safe and welcoming environment for all. 
 
Mr Kingsley Ireland 
Principal 
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Congratulations to our award winners from the Secondary Wellbeing Assembly held in Week 3. Our 

students were recognised for their outstanding application in all our Creative and Performing Art subjects. 

Bronze, Silver and  Gold and Platinum and Opal Award Winners 
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Coolamon Central is fortunate to have a 

strong relationship with the Education 

Faculty of Charles Sturt University 

(CSU). For many years we have hosted 

dozens of students completing their 

degrees and have even employed 

several of them once they graduate. We 

currently have four practicum students at 

school, learning from our teachers and 

gaining valuable experience. 

The following Year 5 students are our nominees for Primary School 

Captains 2025. 

 

 Isabelle Brabander    Grace Favero-Porter 

 Royce Gillett     Zoe Harford 

 Lily Lagan     Matilda Roy 

 Lachlan Rutland 

 

These students will be delivering their nomination speeches at the 

Primary Assembly on Friday 22nd November (Week 6), held in the 

school hall. Parents, carers and family members are welcome to attend. 

Mrs White. 
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K-6 Christmas Concert in the Hall 
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BEFORE SCHOOL 

Parents and students are reminded NOT 

to arrive at school any earlier than 

8.40am as there is no playground 

supervision before this time. 

CAR PARK GATES 

Students are asked to avoid using the 

carpark gates to enter the school and to 

use the front gates of the school as this 

is a safety issue for students with cars 

entering and exiting the carpark. 

10 MINUTE PARKING ZONE AT 

FRONT GATES OF SCHOOL 

The 10 minute parking zone at 

the front of the school is for pick 

up and drop off only. 

Please do not park any longer 

than the allocated time of 10 

minutes in this zone. 

This is a Police enforceable zone. 
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Orders for the school canteen can now be done on the Flexischools 

app. Orders need to be in before 10am each morning. Primary can 

still give their orders to the classroom teachers and Secondary must 

place their orders by recess. 
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The Resilience Project 

The Resilience Project is committed to teaching positive mental health strategies to prevent mental 
ill-health and build young people’s capacity to deal with adversity.  

Teachers and students engage in weekly lessons and activities around the key principles of Gratitude, 
Empathy, Mindfulness (GEM) and Emotional Literacy to build resilience.  

Check out their website for more information: 

The Resilience Project 

Check out TRP@HOME; a place filled with inspiration and activities for the whole family to help improve 
your wellbeing and build resilience. 

TRP@HOME 

Gratitude 

Working on gratitude helps us to be thankful and appreciate what we have in our lives, rather than 

focusing on what we don’t have or what we want. When we practise being grateful, we start to scan the 

world to look for positives – this only takes 21 days! Practising gratitude every day increases our levels of 

energy, helps us to feel happier and more focused, determined and optimistic. It even helps us have a 

better sleep, lowers levels of anxiety and depression and we are less likely to get sick. So many benefits – 

let’s all try to be grateful for the things and people in our lives every day! 

 

Whole Family Activity: 

Gratitude Scavenger Hunt 

As a family create a scavenger hunt list of things that make you happy or you are grateful for. You can 

make your own list or use the examples below: 

Something that makes you happy 

Something you love to smell 

Something you enjoy looking at 

Something that is your favourite colour 

Something you like in nature 

Something that is useful for you 

• Each member of the family uses the list, and has to find as many things as they can. 

• You can hunt for things inside or outside or both. You can hunt for real things, or you can also do this 

using magazines or pictures from the internet. 

• After a set amount of time hunting, come back together, have a look at what each person collected and 

let them explain why they are grateful for each item. 

 

Family Habit Builder: 

Every night at dinner, have each person talk about their favourite thing about that day. 

https://theresilienceproject.com.au/
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/at-home/
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Dear Parents 

Re: School Bytes – Receive Notifications and pay for student charges. 

From the start of Term 3 all permission notes for excursions and events will be online through School 

Bytes. Payments can also be made online through School Bytes or through the front office via cash or 

card. There will be NO paper permission notes. 

In the very fast paced world we live in, we understand the need for parents/carers to have the flexibility to 

make payments outside of school hours. 

Accessing your School Bytes Parent Portal.  

If you have not already set up a parent portal please use the following link to do so 

 https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login 
Below is a link to the school bytes Parent guides that you will find helpful. 
 PARENT GUIDES – School Bytes 
School Website  

You can access your portal through the school website from the Make a Payment Tab. You will also find 

user guides and registration and access links here if you have not already created an account. 

School Bytes Portal – Computer 

Go to the School bytes portal. In the banner at the top of the page click on “Payments”. This will take you 

to the Statement of Accounts and Fees, Excursions and events will be listed here with any outstanding 

amounts displayed. Pay by clicking on the pay now button and pay the full amount if required or adjust 

the amount if you are required to make a partial payment for a deposit or instalment. 

School Bytes App – Mobile Phone 

Download the School Bytes App.  

On the home page tab on the green rectangle with $ Payment. This will display your Statement of 
Account which will include any Fees or Excursion /Events that have been invoiced. The name of the 
event will be displayed. You can make a payment by clicking on the “Pay Now” button and pay the full 
amount if required or adjust the amount if you are required to make a partial payment for a deposit or 
instalment. 

(continued over page) 

https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login
https://support.schoolbytes.education/hc/en-us/categories/4414087688847-PARENT-GUIDES
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Please Note. 

• We would advise you to turn on your notification for the School Bytes app as you will receive notification of any 

new invoices added to your account. From the start of Term 3, notifications for permission for your child to 

attend will also be visible in the app. Turning on your notifications will ensure you do not miss any critical 

information being sent to you. 

• If an excursion requires a deposit and has a payment plan, the whole cost of the excursion will be displayed 

however you will be able to make part payments (unless an item is locked – such as a food component) to the 

excursion by entering the required amount. E.g. an excursion in $200 and requires a deposit of $100, you can 

enter the $100. You will then be able to see the remaining balance payable after that payment has been 

processed. 

• You will also receive an email from noreply@mail.schoolbytes.education. Please add School Bytes to your 

safe senders list so that the email does not go to your junk folder. 

 

If you are experiencing any difficulties paying through the App or the Portal please do not hesitate to contact the 

school office. 

 

Kind Regards,  
 
Catherine Roberts 
Business Manager/School Admin Manager  
Coolamon Central School 

(continued from previous page) 

Congratulations to Braith Gain on his 

selection into the Secondary Opens Riverina 

Cricket Team. 

mailto:noreply@mail.schoolbytes.education
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Coolamon Central School are providing First Nations families the 

opportunity to attend the Marrambidya River Fest at Darlington 

Point by providing a free bus. There are only 10 places available so 

please contact the school to book your family a seat. Children are to 

be supervised by a parent/carer. The bus will leave from CCS at 

2:00pm and depart Darlington Point at approx. 7:00pm. 
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Applications are NOW OPEN for the Nola and Jack Veitch Education Scholarship. 
 
These are available for any student aged between 16- 21 years, living in the Coolamon Shire and 
studying at any educational institution. 
Value $1000 (paid over 2 years). 
 
Applicants are required to attend interview on 17th January 2025 and applications will close on 31st 
December 2024. 
 
Application forms are available by contacting Marion Farrell on (02) 69 272102.  

CWA  Scholarship 



Newsletter Term 4 - Fair Play to All  Page  13 

 

To be eligible You must have all 
of the following: 
• A Health Care Card or 
Pensioner Concession Card   
• an eligible Centrelink 
payment* 
• Be studying yourself OR have 
a child in school (can be starting 
school next year) 
• Have regular income from 
work (either yourself or your 
partner)* including Carers 
Payment / Child Support / Cash 
in hand 
• Be 18+ years old 
• Agree to join in free online 
financial education workshops 
called MoneyMinded 
• Not completed Saver Plus 
previously 
* Many types of income and 
Centrelink payments are eligible, 
see the Saver Plus terms and 
conditions for more information. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bsl.org.au%2Fservices%2Fsaving-and-managing-money%2Fsaver-plus%2Fsaver-plus-terms-and-conditions%2F&data=05%7C02%7Crhonda.seary%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4859e987d6a74ac7159508dcf3ec45be%7C05a0e69
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bsl.org.au%2Fservices%2Fsaving-and-managing-money%2Fsaver-plus%2Fsaver-plus-terms-and-conditions%2F&data=05%7C02%7Crhonda.seary%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C4859e987d6a74ac7159508dcf3ec45be%7C05a0e69
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Storytime 2024 

Storytime will be held next  Friday 15th November – theme “Gardens” and then Friday 29th November 

theme “ Fire Engines – all sessions starting @ 10.30am.   Everyone is most welcome to attend.  

Share the Dignity – It’s in the Bag 

Fill a handbag with gifts for women, teenage girls and mum and bubs in need – “It’s in The Bag”.   This is 

an annual event where we encourage our community to put together bags filled with essential items, to 

donate to someone in need for Christmas.   It’s simple - choose a handbag in good condition that you no 

longer use.  Then, fill it with items with life essentials. The Coolamon Library will be collecting these bags 

until the end of November.   

Glass Etching Workshop 

In this Adult program learn the process for etching glass using flexible reusable stencils and glass etching 

cream.  Each participant creates permanent frosted effect designs with etching cream on two glass items 

to take home. This will be held on Tuesday, 12th November @10.30am.   Phone the Library to book – 

69272492, cost is $10.00, with morning tea provided. 

Lego Club  

Lego Club has commenced again for this school term.  It is held every Wednesday from 4.00pm – 

5.00pm, then on Saturday mornings @ 10.30am – 11.30am.  No bookings required, come and join in the 

fun. 

Join the Library 

Become a member of the Library – it’s FREE. You are never too young or too old to join the Library.  Gain 

access to our collection of books, dvds, magazines.  Borrow from our extensive digital collection of 

eBooks, eAudiobooks and e-Magazines.  Sign up online at rrl.nsw.gov.au or visit the Library today- phone 

the Library for further details – 69272492. 

Baby Bounce  

Baby Bounce will be held on Wednesday, 27th November @ 10.30am.  Baby Bounce is a 30 minute early 

literacy program designed to help very young children to explore language. This is done by everyone 

joining in and learning an array of simple stories, rhymes and songs – morning tea will be provided. 

Northcott Disability Services have let us know that they 

now have a work and study program for students on 

NDIS that are heading out into the workforce. 

If you are interested in finding out more information 

please contact Northcott Disability Services Wagga 1800 

818 286. 
Northcott Disability Services 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

President: Holly Gray 

Vice President: Lisa Piltz & Valerie 

McKelvie 

Treasurer: Bec Forster 

Secretary: Bronwyn Maslin 

Email:  

coolamonpandc@gmail.com 

Meetings held Wednesdays in Week 

3 and 8 

Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Matthew Bishop 

 

The Uniting 

Church 

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  
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